
SUBMISSION FROM DONALD MCKINNON 
 
DAS - Debt Arrangement Scheme 
 
This scheme was introduced with a commencement date of 30  
November 2004 where it was proposed by The Accountant in  
Bankruptcy that there would be 150 trained and operational  
advisers from inception. To my knowledge this was not achieved.  
 
This scheme was intended as a diligence stopper and not a debt  
collection tool. I am also led to believe that a large  
proportion of the cases being administered under the current  
scheme are at the instance of one creditor, which has used the  
scheme for the collection of council tax - I am sure you will  
have statistics available to you on the matter. Whilst not  
necessarily disagreeing with this, I somehow feel this may be  
skewing statistics as these individuals could have simply  
entered a repayment programme. 
 
Whilst I accept there may be a place in legislation for the  
scheme it must be used in the manner to which it was intended. 
 
It is interesting to note that apparently £1m of debt is being  
handled under the scheme and it is my understanding that  
payment distributors (of which I believe there are two) are  
able to charge a fee of up to 10% of distributions. At current  
rates, this would result in up to £100,000.00 of fees. This  
figure will significantly rise should the scheme become more  
accessible to individuals.  
 
Interestingly, I also believe both payment distributors to be  
based South of the border where DAS is not in operation.  The  
creation of this function in England will benefit the  
employment and enterprise spirit south of the border, and is a  
negative impact on that culture in Scotland. 
 
Whilst I understand the concept of the Enterprise Act and the  
promotion of the entrepreneurial culture, most DAS cases would  
run for more than 7 years, which is clearly longer than a  
typical English IVA (Individual Voluntary Arrangement) and  
significantly longer than the proposed one year Bankruptcy. I  
therefore see little benefit in forcing individuals down this  
route, as the duration period is surely diametrically opposed  
to the enterprise culture! 
 
 
IVA - (Individual Voluntary Arrangement)  
(The nearest thing to a Scottish Protected Trust Deed) 
 
It was clear from the evidence presented to the committee by  



leading professionals from South of the border that, having  
already gone through a similar reform process, they were  
strongly in favour of the IVA as opposed to bankruptcy. It  
should be noted that the IVA apparently runs for 5years as  
opposed to what is being suggested for Trust Deeds, which is  
3years. Therefore within the UK economy an individual can  
obtain credit on the same terms nationwide, but is being  
prejudiced on how to resolve their debt problems dependant on  
which side of the border they live. I only say that for  
comparative purposes if we are to adopt a similar process for  
sequestrations as bankruptcy in England. 
 
 
Protected Trust Deeds 
(The nearest thing to an English IVA - a self-funding process  
for debt relief with no cost to the public purse.) 
 
The proposed major changes include a minimum dividend and  
maximum period to discharge. This would not only take the  
Scottish regime out of kilter with our English counterparts but  
would also restrict the access to debt relief. This, as  
previously stated may restrict the enterprise culture. 
 
It should be worth noting that although statistics were  
provided to you by our English counterparts on the split  
between sequestrations and IVA's, these numbers may be slightly  
skewed, as apparent insolvency does not exist in England.  
Whilst I appreciate that this matter is being reviewed by the  
Scottish Executive, to my knowledge nothing has yet been  
proposed and I believe this matter to be crucial in the whole  
process when considering Bankruptcy reform in Scotland. If  
apparent insolvency is to be relaxed, this would potentially  
give rise to the Sequestration process becoming the New Trust  
Deed, which in turn would have a disastrous effect on the  
proposed budget for administering sequestrations in Scotland. 
 
 
Sequestrations 
(The Scottish term for Bankruptcy) 
 
I noted the comments presented to the committee on how the  
one-year discharge in England affected the number of  
individuals entering their Bankruptcy process. When considering  
adopting a similar process, I believe that all aspects of debt  
relief and qualifying criteria should be considered along with  
the cost implications for administering it. 
 
It is worth noting at this stage that the figures contained in  
the Trust Deed Consultation Paper may be inaccurate, and at the  
very least certainly worth qualifying for clarity purposes.   



Any legislative changes made must be based on factual evidence  
and the consequences of getting this wrong will be extremely damaging.  
 
In support of my suggestion of figures possibly being  
inaccurate may I draw your attention to the consultation paper  
prepared by the Scottish Executive. This purports to draw on  
statistics kept by the Accountant in Bankruptcy and states that  
23% of sequestrations paid no dividend to creditors. This is  
contrary to the figures contained within the Accountant in  
Bankruptcy's Annual Reports, which indicate that for the years  
2002 to 2005, the percentage of sequestrations paying no  
dividend in each year is between 80% and 82% - significantly  
less successful than 23%. Given this observation can I perhaps  
ask the committee to seek further clarification from the  
Scottish Executive on the statistics being provided as evidence. 
 
It should be noted that from the Accountant in Bankruptcy's  
Annual Report, the number of sequestrations that closed in 2005  
was 3,723 of which 3,005 paid no dividend.  In that year, the  
Accountant in Bankruptcy posted an operating loss of  £4.3M and  
failed to recover fees of £3.4M from no asset sequestrations.  
 
Of the 6,141 protected Trust Deeds registered in 2005, 92%  
would not be eligible for either DAS or the proposed reform to  
Trust Deeds.  I would expect the Accountant in Bankruptcy's  
losses to increase in line with the proposed changes. 
 
Essentially even if you were to compare the non-dividend paying  
sequestrations with Trust Deeds there are no costs to the  
public purse of administering a Trust Deed. 
 
 
Summary 
 
In conclusion, I feel that the current proposals are against  
the very nature of The Enterprise Act, and do not given parity  
to North and South of the border but are merely being  
selective. The legislation under consideration will affect, and  
likely restrict, an individual's access to debt relief. The  
Enterprise Act was intended to assist businesses and not  
necessarily consumers. In recent press articles it was  
estimated that 90% of debtors in a personal insolvency process  
are in respect of consumer-based debt, accordingly the current  
proposals will affect 90% of individuals, which the Enterprise  
Act was never intended for. 
 
This is a large bill and in order to meet its policy objectives  
must consider all the constituent parts in unison. I do not  
consider that the committee is being provided with all the  
appropriate information (or perhaps is receiving inaccurate  



information) at the same time to consider the potential consequences. 
 
The committee I feel is being too rushed into bringing in  
legislation without fully understanding where it all sits in  
Bankruptcy reform within an enterprise culture. All strings of  
the bow need to be considered along with each other. 
 
Whilst I appreciate this is a brief overview and wish to avoid  
detailed specifics, I would welcome the opportunity to meet  
with any of the committee members to assist with explaining my  
thoughts and comments. 


